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VCJC Canine Subcommittee Minutes
Minutes for July 31, 2024 (02:00PM – 03:00 PM)








Meeting Date and Time: July 31, 2024 (02:00PM – 03:00PM
Meeting Physical Location: 317 Academy Rd. Pittsford, VT 05763  
Meeting Remote Location:  Teams Meeting Information below

Meeting was held remotely. Physical meeting space was available at the Academy. No members of the subcommittee nor members of the public appeared in person.

Subcommittee members present: Dave Dewey, Mark Redmond, Rich Slusser, Scott Dunlap, Bob Giolito, Jeremy Perkins

Staff present: Kim McManus
Minutes:
1.	Call to Order: Chair Dewey called the meeting to order at 2:16 PM.
2.	Additions/Deletions to the Agenda
	There were no additions or deletions to the agenda.
3.	Approval of June 3, 2024 meeting minutes – Motion made by Mark Redmond, seconded by Rich Slusser, all approved.
4. 	Tracking Distance 
		Issue raised:
The Canine Standards currently have 1.5 miles as the testing distance for tracking recerts. Patrol school recert distance is .5 miles. 
Concerns that 1.5 is too long for a standard tracking dog when the majority of finds are within .5 miles. NESPAC standard for a basic tracking dog is .5 miles. 1.5 miles is more in line with an advanced tracking dog and could be a separate additional qualification
Recommendation to the Council that the tracking recertification standard is amended in the Standards from 1.5 miles to .5 miles and from  sixty (60) minutes age of trail to thirty (30) minutes age of trail.
Action taken:
Motion by Mark Redmond, seconded by Jeremy Perkins. All present members affirmed.
Staff attorney to amend Standards as moved by the committee and present to committee for review.
5.	Obedience
		Revised Standards removed obedience training from all course except Patrol.
		Suggestion that tracking dogs need to have basic obedience skills tested.
Conversation widened to include all teams that have off leash work should have basic obedience training. It was noted that all teams could inadvertently become off leash and that Handler must have control of their dog in public.
Action taken:
Mark Redmond moved to return obedience training to all the courses within the canine standards; Bob Giolito seconded; all members present approved.
6. 	Area Search
		We do not currently have standards for area searches.
Area searches is for tracking. Scouting is for patrol dog. 
Rich will draft standards for area search. Need to have further conversation re scouting and use of force/patrol dog in general.

7. 	P/T
Feedback from recent P/T testing was that the test needs to be modified. Committee will further review and revise prior to next P/T.
8.	Recerts went well. However, the evaluators felt that one day was sufficient, two days unnecessary. No prep day needed. Temas should be prepared to test prior to arriving – one day for recertification is sufficient.
	Action taken:
	Jeremy Perkins moved to amend recertification language in standards from two days to one day. Mark Redmond seconded the motion. All present were in favor.
	Further observation from recertification: canine program needs more evaluators, and the written tests need to be revised to be discipline specific.
9. Future of program
	Need to recruit evaluators.
	Tabled discussion on assessment due to time.
Motion to adjourn made by Mark Redmond, seconded by Rich Slusser, all agreed.

Next meeting scheduled for August 14, 2024 at 3pm
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